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The author, Sandra Kay Plair, MA, is a candidate for the doctoral program at Michigan State University, East Lansing, in the Department of Curriculum, Educational Policy, and Teacher Education. In the article, Ms. Plair addresses professional development and its needed restructuring to meet the needs of teachers as they acquire technology skills and knowledge so those skills can better augment and support curriculum standards. She proposes the idea that "knowledge brokers" are needed  in schools to create an intermediary between veteran teachers and constantly changing technology and how those brokers can provide more effective professional development and provide better professional development frameworks which traditionally lack an effective technology support base. The key terms she uses in the article are as follows: knowledge broker, professional development, and technological fluency. She advocates for the use of "knowledge brokers" and describes the importance of "technology fluency" for teachers with fifteen or more years in the profession. 

According to Ms. Plair, technology related professional development usually addresses the initial implementation of a given technology, but then there is an absence of a sustained support structure, and as a result teachers often seldom or never use the technology because insufficient initial training occurs, or they become frustrated when there is no on-site person to address their problems as they attempt to implement the innovation. She proposes that a "knowledge broker" could correct the problems of ongoing support.  These brokers would be highly knowledgeable, technology savvy support personnel for teachers. They would serve as "translators" of technology jargon so teachers could more easily understand the technology and how it should best be used. They would be readily available to provide immediate support when problems with the implementation occur. Lastly, these brokers would serve as a catalyst for change in the way curriculum is delivered. 

In the article, the author refers to similar knowledge brokering outside the educational community. Included in the article is one table that demonstrates the previous structure of professional development concerning skill level and how that level is addressed. There are thirteen references included, and those references range in dates from 1999 through 2007. 

Overall, the author presents a well supported argument for the use of knowledge brokers as part of a broader professional development design which includes ongoing support to facilitate successful learning  as technology becomes an integral part of the way teachers present content. On the other hand, missing from her argument was an analysis of the actual costs of her proposed knowledge brokers and whether those costs would be justifiable in a quantifiable or measurable manner.  

